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Meeting Minutes
Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization

Transportation Advisory Committee

Date:  February 25, 2015
Members Present:

Laura Padgett, Chair, City of Wilmington

Pat Batleman, Town of Leland

Eulis Willis, Town of Navassa

John Lennon, NC Board of Transportation

Earl Sheridan, City of Wilmington

Skip Watkins, New Hanover County

David Piepmeyer, Pender County

Hank Miller, Town of Wrightsville Beach

Gary Doetsch, Town of Carolina Beach

Staff Present:

Mike Kozlosky, Executive Director
1.  Call to Order

Ms. Padgett called the meeting to order at 3:04pm.  
2.  Conflict of Interest Reminder
Ms. Padgett asked if any members had a conflict of interest with any items on the meeting agenda.  No members reported having a conflict of interest.  

3.  Approval of Minutes
The minutes for the January 28th meeting were approved unanimously.  
4.  Public Comment Period
Mr. Andy Koeppel addressed members regarding the North Carolina Ports.  He told members he believes one of the key factors to enhance the economic growth for the State Ports is having an interstate highway between Wilmington and Charlotte.  He said much of the ocean-freight that goes in and out of Charlotte goes directly to Charleston through the existing interstate highway connection.  He encouraged members to recognize that the I-74 project must remain as a top-ranked project for the state.  
Mr. Koeppel said he would also like to see the rail-line between Wilmington and Wallace re-established. That would offer another opportunity to bring commerce to our area. He told members that better transportation infrastructure would benefit both the area and the state of North Carolina.  
5.  Presentations

a.   NC State Ports, Paul Cozza, Chief Executive Officer, NC Ports Authority
Mr. Cozza gave a presentation on the NC State Port facilities and their economic impact to the region and the state.  He told members that the Port is a full –service, self-sustaining business within the state.  He noted that goods moving through the Port of Wilmington contribute $12.9 billion to North Carolina’s economy annually.  Mr. Cozza stated that ease of transportation and inter-modal capability is an important component in the successful operation of their facilities.  
b.   Federal Functional Classification Update, Travis Marshall, NCDOT

Ms. Padgett told members the presentation by Mr. Marshall is postponed due to the weather conditions in Raleigh.  It will be rescheduled for the March meeting.  
6.  Consent Agenda

a. Opening of the 30-day Public Comment Period for STIP/MTIP Amendments (February)

b. Resolution Approving 2014-2015 Unified Planning Work Program Amendments

Ms. Batleman made the motion to approve the items on the consent agenda.  Mr. Miller seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
7.  Regular Agenda
a.   Resolution Supporting the Town of Leland’s Request for the use of STP-DA Balances for the Old Fayetteville Road Multi-use Path

Mr. Kozlosky told members that the Town of Leland has requested $163,000 from the STP-DA balance from FY13 for additional right-of-way and construction for the Old Fayetteville Road Multi-use Path.  In a letter received from their Town Manager, Mr. Hollis explained that based on the Town’s conversations with NCDOT, it was determined that the project must be moved to the southern side of Old Fayetteville Road.  To do so will necessitate obtaining additional easements for the project.  The Town is requesting an additional $163,000 from the STP-DA reserve funds for the additional easements. 

Mr. Doetsch made the motion to support the Town of Leland’s Request for the use of STP-DA balances for the Old Fayetteville Road Multi-use Path.  Mr. Willis seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  

8.  Discussion
a. Cape Fear Transportation 2040

i. Public Outreach Schedule
Ms. Rashid told members that staff will be pushing back the open house meetings to April.  She noted that staff e-mailed dates/locations for the public meetings to members on February 13th.  
Ms. Rashid said public comments will be accepted through April 30th.  She noted that comments will also be accepted online from April 1st through April 30th.  Staff and the CAC will review the input received from the public in May through July.  They will make the required changes to the Plan and the finalized draft plan will come back to TAC in July.  Following the adoption by the member jurisdictions, the plan will come back to the TAC for final adoption.  
b. Future potential Long-Range Planning Studies
Mr. Kozlosky told members that staff asked TCC members to submit requests for long-range planning studies that they may have identified over the next three years.  He noted that staff received 17 requests for studies.  Staff is currently working to develop prioritization process for the submittals.  Staff will bring a prioritized list for the studies to the TAC for consideration.  
c. STIP/MTIP Modifications
Mr. Kozlosky told members that staff will be bringing STIP/MTIP modifications to the next meeting for consideration.  

9.  Updates

Project updates for the Crossing over the Cape Fear River Work Group, Wilmington MPO, CFPTA and NCDOT Division and NCDOT Transportation Planning Branch are included in the agenda packet.  
Closed session

Ms. Padgett told members there is a need to waive the rules and enter into a closed session pursuant to the provisions of GS #143-318.11 A3 in order to consult with Attorney Matt Nichols regarding the following legal matter:  Jamestown Pender, LP vs. North Carolina Department of Transportation and Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization, Pender County file 14CVS528 and Noelle Holdings, LLC vs. North Carolina Department of Transportation and Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization, Pender County file 14CVS1036.
Mr. Miller made the motion to waive the rules and enter into a closed session.  Mr. Doetsch seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  

Call back to order

Ms. Padgett called the meeting back into open session.  She stated that no action was taken other than to update members regarding the MPO’s responses to the legal matter of Jamestown Pender, LP vs. North Carolina Department of Transportation and Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization and Noelle Holdings, LLC vs. North Carolina Department of Transportation and Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization.  

10.  Adjournment 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:43pm
Respectfully submitted

Mike Kozlosky

Executive Director
Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization
The above minutes are not a verbatim record of the proceedings.  

The entire proceedings are recorded on a Compact Disc as part of this record.
